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September 11, 2018 

 

 

Dr. Dianne F. Harrison 

President 

California State University, Northridge 

18111 Nordhoff Street 

Northridge, California 91330  

 

Dear Dianne: 

 

This is to confirm that California State University, Northridge (CSUN) has been granted an 

extension on select elements on Executive Order (EO) 1100- Revised General Education Breadth 

Requirements. Specifically, CSUN is granted an extension until fall 2019 to bring CSUN into 

alignment with EO-1100-Revised with the previously approved exception for the maintenance of 

the six-unit CSUN requirement in Area F.  In formally granting an implementation extension, we 

wish to confirm the following expectations: 

CSUN will maintain the six units of Area F (Comparative Cross-Cultural Studies) within 

the 48-unit GE limit. Thus Area F remains a distinct section within CSUN’s GE program 

alongside Area A, B, C, D and E. 

 

a. Catalogs, websites and other materials may continue identifying courses as Area 

F, Comparative Cross-Cultural Studies. 

b. Transfer students will not be required to take additional lower-division Area F 

courses if the students have satisfied lower-division Areas C and D requirements 

at another institution (including another CSU campus). 

c. ADT transfer students may be required to complete upper-division Area F courses 

only if those courses are already specified in the 60 units of baccalaureate-

completion requirements for the ADT-to-bachelor's degree. 

All of the other elements of EO-1100-Revised will be implemented by CSUN in time for 

inclusion in the fall 2019 campus catalog.  No further extensions beyond fall 2019 will be 

granted for full implementation of EO-1100-Revised. 



Dr. Dianne F. Harrison 

September 11, 2018 

Page 2 of 2 

If you have further questions, please contact Dr. Alison Wrynn, interim assistant vice chancellor 

for Academic Programs and Faculty Development.  Alison can be reached at 

awrynn@calstate.edu or (562) 951-4672. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Loren J. Blanchard, Ph.D. 

Executive Vice Chancellor  

 

c: Timothy P. White, Chancellor 

 Stella Theodoulou, Interim Provost and Vice President of Academic Affairs 

 Elizabeth T. Adams, Associate Vice President of Undergraduate Studies 
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